
July 28 - 

August 11 - The Bible and Lunch Bunch will meet 
at China Moon at 12:00 noon for lunch and 
fellowship.  Guests and visitors are welcome.  If 
you would like to attend, please contact Janine 
Crowe by 8/9 so she can make accurate 
reservations. Thanks.  

August 14 - First Day of Preschool for M/W/F kids
August 15 - First Day of Preschool for T/Th kids
August 28 - Wednesday, Loaves & Fishes, Pittsburg

Sunday, July 14
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (in CFM) 
hosted by Steve and Nina Berchtold
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
12:15 pm KCCL Worship

Monday, July 15
10:30 am AA Meeting CFM
11:00 am LARC

Tuesday, July 16
11:00 am LARC 
11:00 am Caregiver Coffee
Wednesday, July 17
11:00 am LARC

Thursday, July 18
11:00 am LARC

Friday, July 19
11:00 am LARC

Saturday, July 20
9:00 am Summer Work Day

Sunday, July 21
9:30 am Congregational Worship
10:30 am Coffee Fellowship (in CFM) 
hosted by Pete Johnson and Herb 
Wehmeyer
11:00 am KCCL Bible Study
12:15 pm KCCL Worship

The weekly news inserts are available on 
the church’s website every week - go to 
www.holyshepherd.org and click on 
Weekly News.

SCHOOL YEAR 2019 - 2020

First day of school for M/W/F kids is 
Wednesday, August 14

First day of school for T/Th kids is August 15

There is room in both classes for new 
students.

No extended day the week of Wednesday, 
August 14 - Friday, August 16

Extended day begins August 19

You can get registration forms from Miss 
Susie or if she isn’t available there will be 
some in the church office.

Holy Shepherd Lutheran Church
July 14, 2019

www.holyshepherd.org   
Office Hours 8:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m. 

 Monday - Thursday
Phone 925-254-3422  

Attendance July 7, 2019     
 9:30 a.m.    62

T his fall Women’s Bible Study will be studying 
the Joy of Living Bible Study entitled 

“Highlights of the Old Testament: Wisdom and 
Prophecy” (Job - Malachi), from September 2019 to 
May 2020. 

They will meet on Thursdays from 9:00 to 10:30 
a.m. in CFM. Lessons 1 - 4 are on the books of 
Wisdom and Lessons 5 - 14 are on the books of 
Prophecy. 

Check the table as you come into CFM for 
bookmarks. There are also bookmarks for Bible an 
Lunch Bunch for upcoming fall dates.

Everyone is welcome, if you have any questions, 
please talk to Janine Crowe.

In honor of my birthday today (June 20), the 
EFO Big Band led by Mitchell Chow showed up 
at our front door to serenade me! Awesomeness! 
I was blown away!!

Altar flowers this morning have 
been given by Russ and Opal 
Bliese in celebration of Opal’s 
91st birthday.  Happy Birthday, 
Opal!

July 16 Opal Bliese
July 17 Chuck & Susan Patterson
July 18 Doug McManamon
July 20 Bruce Neujahr 
 Pastor John & Bethany Valentin

NLB Summer Newsletter

New Life Band’s Summer newsletter is available 
on the table in the entrance to CFM. It will also 
be posted on our website.

$ From the Finance Office $

Detailed giving statements for the time period of 
January - June 2019 will be mailed out the 

week of July 15. If you have questions regarding 
your statement, please call the church office.

Summer Work Day

Saturday, July 20, 9 - 12 noon

Bring your weed whackers, 
clippers, gloves and 

sunscreen. Come join us to keep our grounds looking 
beautiful during the summer. Coffee and donuts at 9:00 
a.m.



HEALING

Kathy Williams Marilyn Norleen
Will Tissue Dinah Washington
Gloria Enstrom Kramer Collins
Marilynn Lyndahl Susie Morgenstern
Laura Zellmer Mallory Weiss
June Howe Zachary Henry
Cecily Bartsch Kathy McCarty Schwab
Donna Benseler Mary Caburi
WELLNESS

Rolf Benseler  Ann Brohm
Carol Kramer  Henry Kramer
DeLane Riveness  
PEACE / COMFORT

Kitti Colucci  Dottie Russell
Grace Adams  

MILITARY

Keep our armed forces safe and give them 
courage, hope and strength.
Brian Henson Megan Howard
Peter & Melanie Kler

Editor:  Linda Hudak, lkhudak@holyshepherd.org

The Bible in 
James 5:16 
tells us 

“Therefore confess 
your sins to each other and pray for each other 
so that you may be healed. The prayer of a 
righteous person is powerful and effective.” 
Asking for God’s help through prayer is one 
way we as Christians can connect with heaven 
and heaven can connect with us. At Holy 
Shepherd there are many ways in which we 
share prayer concerns and celebrations. Most of 
you already are aware of the Prayer List that is 
part of the weekly bulletin. Requests for 
prayers to the printed list can be made by 
contacting Linda Hudak at 
lkhudak@yahoo.com, or by calling Lisa at the 
church office. 

In addition to this written list, prayer concerns 
are also shared via a Prayer Chain. Prayer 
concerns/celebrations to be included on the 
Prayer Chain are communicated to Lisa, who 
then posts them by email to a list of those 
individuals who wish to be part of this prayer 
group. If you would like to be a “link” on the 
chain, please contact Lisa by email at 
lisaverley@holyshepherd.org, or call the 
church office, 254-3422. Likewise, if you have 
a prayer concern, would like to share a prayer 
celebration, or be removed from the prayer list, 
please contact Lisa.

Another Challenge Grant for IHP!  Christmas in July!! Dr. Christine Petersen is again offering a 
Christmas in July Challenge grant of $15,000 to finish the Mary Ellen Kitundu Memorial Birthing 
Center.  

The “sanitaries” as they’re called out here need to be installed. We haven’t bought them yet.  
Toilets 16pcs@560,000/T-shillings each=$3,947.14  
Sinks 20pcs@320,000/T-shillings each=  $2,819.38
Shower mixers 16pcs@200,000/T-shillings each= $1,409.69 
Angle valves 72 pcs@17,000/T-shillings each=$539.20 
Station chamber covers 32 pcs@60,000/T-shillings each=$845.81
Total is $9,561.22 (Plus labor)

To help IHP finish the birthing center and to continue with all the other building projects, please send a 
check to:  IHP - Matt West, Treasurer, 8016 No. Everton Ave., Kansas City, MO  64152 or, 
go to our website, www.ihptz.org and click on PayPal, or
Call Joyce Zemel at 480-540-9317 to pay by credit card.

I’m not sure Santa is accustomed to being asked for toilets for Christmas, but for women in labor, and 
after delivering, it’s a pretty wonderful gift (though too large for a Christmas stocking).

Many thanks to Angela Ainsley, Donna Gamel, 
Pete Johnson, Jerry Perry and others who have 
come by the church on their own time to trim, 
clip, pull weeds and clean up. We are so 
grateful for your efforts. Please come back 
again -- there is always work to do !

Marla Schroeder

We recently sent $2500 for school tuition for 11 "Kids" of New 
Life Band a.k.a. "Our Kids."  Here are Thank You notes from 

four of the families. More to come 
next week.

God is So Good. I RECEIVE TSHS 
905,000 ( $400) for Irene & Ian. 
My heart is So Grateful. 

Lulu Bavuma (Eglah's widow)

Thank you so so much for everything you're doing for us. Thank 
you for the support ($175.00) you give us for Heaven Light, may 
God bless you more and more. You're always in our thoughts 
and prayers. 

Eluidi (Alex) & Mary Samandal

 

Hello Holy Shepherd! 

Thank you for the scholarship 
money $175.00) for Eitana. It 
is helpful to me and my family. 
We appreciate for what you 
are doing to our family.  God 
bless you abundantly. 

Goodluck & Angelina 
Matingisa

Dear Holy Shepherd members, 

We  thank you so much for sending the scholarship money. We have 
received a total of TZ money 1,017,000 ($450.00) for our school 
fees for our kids David and Denies. Words can't be enough to thank 
you all for what you do to help us see the love of God through your 
kindness and supporting heart. It's always people like you who 
make this world a better place to live. Once again Asante sana. 

Deo & Eliza Kamsini &  family

Eglah

Eitana


